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Church Services – August – October  

Weds 24th Aug Holy Communion 10am followed 
by coffee every Wednesday.  All 
Welcome 

Sun 28th Aug Sung Eucharist 11am 

Weds 31st Aug Holy Communion 10am 

  Bible Study 11.15am 

Sun   4th Sept         Sung Eucharist 11am 

Weds 7th Sept Holy Communion 10am  

  Bible Study 11.15am  

Sun 11th Sept        Sung Eucharist 11am 

Weds 14th Sept Holy Communion 10am 

  Bible Study 11.15am 

Sun 18th Sept  Sung Eucharist 11am 

Weds 21st Sept Holy Communion 10am 

  Bible Study 11.15am 

Sun 25th Sept  Sung Eucharist 11am 

Weds 28th Sept Holy Communion 10am 

  Bible Study 11.15am 

Sun 2nd Oct Sung Eucharist 11am 

Weds 5th Oct Holy Communion 10am 

  Bible Study 11.15am 

Sun 9th Oct Sung Eucharist11am 

Weds 12th Oct Holy communion 10am 

  Bible Study 11.15am 

Sun 16th Oct Harvest Festival 11am 

Weds 19th Oct  Holy Communion 10am 

  Bible Study 11.15am 

Sun 23rd Oct Sung Eucharist11am 

Weds 26th Oct Holy Communion 10am 

  Bible Study 11.15am 

Sun 30th Oct All Saints Day 11am 

CHURCH EVENTS 

Car Boot Sales - Sep 3rd Oct 1st  Nov 5th Dec 3rd  

Tues Inter Group Quiz 6pm – Sept 6th & Oct 4th  

Sunday Roast Lunch – Sunday Sept 18th 

Harvest Festival Bring & Share –16th Oct 

All Saints Day Roast Lunch – Sunday 30th Oct 

Jack & Iris Myers Memorial Day – Fri 18th Nov  

 

 

 

All Saints Anglican 
Parish 

Puerto de la Cruz 

 

Notes from the Parsonage by Judith Rigby.  

As I write this the wildfires continue to burn on the slopes of Teide, 

impacting 5 regions of our island. As we have been faced with the 

calima heat and temperatures well in the 30s I have followed with 

awe the stories of the many volunteer firefighters from our own and 

other neighbouring islands, dressed in heavy protective clothing and 

working in the skies and on the ground alongside the raging fires. 

Trusting and listening to each other they are working together to 

protect the homes of the 600 plus who were evacuated and to 

stabilise, control and extinguish 27km perimeter rings of fire.  

I am also reminded that today the bishops from around the Anglican 

Communion gather for the 15th Lambeth Conference in Canterbury. 

The theme is God’s Church for God’s World - walking, listening and 

witnessing together. The fruit of their prayer, bible study, worship, 

fellowship and listening together will shape the life of the Anglican 

Communion for the next decade. Their biblical focus is the Book of 

1 Peter. 1 Peter reflects the challenges that Peter´s communities 

were facing: belonging, alienation, persecution, slavery and exile. 

Each time we pray the Our Father we pray: “Your Kingdom come. 

Your will be done.” 1 Peter raises an inspiring vision of God´s 

Kingdom. Have a read and you will see Peter encouraging his 

listeners to witness in their lives to Christ´s hope and holiness.  

One theme of the conference is Our Environment and Sustainable 

Development. Coming from many different corners of the globe 

those present will be able to speak to varying global crises, their 

impact on the most vulnerable and the Gospel call to serve the world 

in need. Listening will be imperative.  

Deep listening is an act of surrender. We risk being changed by what 

we hear. As we listen to the stories from our own and other parts of 

the world impacted by global warming and climate change, we can 

ask ourselves what is at stake for the other person? Telling of our 

wildfires we know the impact of them on our island. The primary goal 

of listening is to deepen our own understanding. The hope is that in 

listening well we are changed by what we hear and new horizons will 

be opened for each listener. 

In the life of All Saints, we pray this week: “May Your Kingdom come. 

Your Will be done. May we take seriously our responsibility to care 

for creation and sustain our earth. We pray for safety for all working 

on our behalf to protect our island home. Amen.” 

 

 



  
 

BIBLE STUDY GROUP NEWS  

Each Wednesday after our communion service a small group of us meet for 

both bible study and a time of prayer at 11.15am. We are currently studying 

John’s Gospel, and led by Françoise we look at the history, the context and 

then the meaning for us for today. We begin and end with prayer and we have 

committed to praying each week for the process of finding a new Chaplain. 

We are praying for the person who God is calling to All Saints and for the 

council and the chaplaincy reps, who alongside Archdeacon David and Bishop 

David, will be involved in the interviewing and subsequent choosing of the 

person who responds to the advert, the profile and God´s calling to Puerto de 

la Cruz.  Why not come along to the next session and join our Bible study 

group? You will be assured of a warm welcome, some stimulating 

discussions and Christian Fellowship. We´re a friendly bunch!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next sessions: 

Aug: 24th, 31st 

Sept : 7th, 14th,21st, 28th 

Oct : 5th, 12th 19th 26th 

 

 



 Bodas & Bautizos – Weddings & 

Christenings 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

La Iglesia de Todos los Santos está 

disponible para los Bautizos y las 

Bendiciones del Matrimonio.  No hay que ser 

miembro de la Iglesia Anglicana para recibir 

una misa de bendición o bautizar a sus hijos 

en nuestra Iglesia. Es una opción para las 

parejas y padres que buscan una boda o 

bautizo con un aire internacional, o las que 

vienen de diferentes religiones etc.  Por favor, 

no duden en ponerse en contacto con nuestra 

Sacerdote Paula sí piensan que esto podría 

ser una opción para ustedes.   

Todos son bienvenidos en nuestra Iglesia 

All Saints Church is available for christenings 

and wedding blessings, and you do not have 

to be a member of the Church of England to 

have your marriage blessed or your children 

christened here. It's an option that is very 

popular with couples and parents who are 

from different religious backgrounds or who 

are looking for a service with an international 

flavour. Please don't hesitate to get in touch 

with the chaplain if you think this might be a 

possibility for you. 

 

 

The Who´s Who Corner - An All Saints 

warm welcome from Dawn Rutherford our 

new church warden 

As you are now aware, I was elected Church 

Warden at the A G M in May 2022.  A lot of 

you may know me from when my late 

husband (Bill) and I first came to the island in 

November 1989 to live in La Primavera El 

Sauzal.  We were involved in most of the 

expat organizations, but the most prominent 

of these was Friends of Tenerife, which with 

the help of four friends, we formed. I’m 

happy to say is still going strong after nearly 

30 years, helping the under privileged in the 

north of the island. 

For health reasons we sold our villa and 

returned to the UK after 10 years, although 

we had left, we were coming back two or 

three times a year house and pet sitting for the 

wonderful people whom we had met over the 

years. In February 2011 we decided to come 

and live in La Paz where I’m still living.   

I was confirmed in February of this year in 

Lanzarote and as they say, the rest is history.  

I am enjoying being your new church warden 

working alongside Wendy and will serve you 

to my best ability 

God Bless.  

DAWN RUTHERFORD 

 

 

 



 
Living out our Faith  

The Christian life is shaped around loving God and loving our neighbour 

Christians believe that love is at the heart of God’s will for our lives – love for God and love for others. 

Jesus was once asked to name the greatest commandment. His reply - known as the 'Summary of the Law' 

- was this: 

The first commandment is this: 

‘Hear, O Israel, the Lord our God is the only Lord. 

You shall love the Lord your God with all your heart, 

with all your soul, with all your mind, 
and with all your strength.’ 

 

The second is this: ‘Love your neighbour as yourself.’  

There is no other commandment greater than these. 

On these two commandments hang all the law and the prophets. 

Loving God and loving your neighbour belong together, and the best, most fruitful life is lived in loving 

communion with God our Creator, as well as with our fellow human beings. 

Our lives need to be shaped in a rhythm of worship and service: love for God and love for others. 

  

Commanded to love  

‘A new commandment I give to you, that you love one another.’ 

John 13:34 NKJV 

Love can be a very misunderstood and misused word. We can overuse it and end up diluting its meaning. Do you 

really love chocolate as much as you love your family? Is the love you say you feel for your car the same love you 
feel for God? We use 'love' as a 'one-size-fits-all' verb, but real love is anything but. 

Let’s clear up a couple of misconceptions about it. We think love is a feeling – a sentimental knot in the stomach. 

True love does create feelings – but it's more than a feeling. A second misconception is that love is uncontrollable. 
Have you ever said, ‘I fell in love’ – like you'd accidentally tripped and stumbled? We might say, ‘I can’t help it if I’m 
in love,’ or the opposite, ‘I can’t help it; I just don’t love him/her anymore.’ The fact that Jesus commands us to love 

one another means we do have some control over who we love and who we don't.  

At its core, love is two things. First, love is a matter of choice. ‘Over all these virtues put on love, which binds them 

all together in perfect unity’ (Colossians 3:14 NIV). Notice those two small words, ‘put on’. Just as you choose the 
clothes you will wear each day, you also choose the attitude you will display. So, love is controllable. Second, love is 
a matter of behaviour. ‘Let us not love with words or speech but with actions and in truth’ (1 John 3:18 NIV). It 

works like this: when you reach out towards someone with genuine love and concern, your feelings towards that 
person change. And even if they don’t return your love, God is pleased with you. And that’s the best reward!  

What Now? 

Before you start your day, pray: ‘Father, help me to reach out with love to people I meet today. Help me show Your 
love to everyone, even those I find difficult to get along with.’ 

Job 17-19, 1 Corinthians 2 
 

 

 

 

This devotional is produced by UCB, free of charge through the generosity of our supporters. As a gift to 

the body of Christ, permission is given to Churches and Christian organisations to copy up to a maximum of 

52 daily excerpts per year. Excerpts must acknowledge The UCB Word for Today as the source, give the UCB 

address and inform that free issues of the daily devotional are available for the UK and Republic of Ireland. 

https://www.ucb.co.uk/word-for-today 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Job+17-19&version=NIV
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=1+Corinthians+2&version=NIV
https://www.ucb.co.uk/word-for-today


 

There are multiple thousands of Saints in heaven many of which have not been 
recognized or heard of, and so remain as silent as breaths of fresh air. 
Saints were remarkable people during their lifetime and an inspiration to us all, 
one of these Saints was not only mystical, but also considered totally fascinating. 
 

This was Saint Joseph of Cupertino, Italy 1603--1663. 
Joseph's childhood was spent with his widowed mother. As a child he had 
difficulty comprehending things and was extremely clumsy.  He only wanted to be 
a monk and was finally accepted as a stable boy at a Franciscan house until in 1628 
he became a priest.  From that time on Joseph had ecstatic trances and levitations. 
This of course attracted curiosity as news of his miracles spread. The community 
decided he should be kept out of the choir and refectory because of his behaviour.  
In 1653 the church authorities transferred Joseph to a friary in the hills of 

Pietarossa there he was kept out of sight.  
Finally, Joseph returned to his order Osmio and was placed in a small cell 6x6x6 
foot high and kept out of sight.  During the remainder of his life, he bore his 
confinement without complaint, until his death 1663. St Joseph of Cupertino is the 

Patron Saint of taking tests and of students. He is also the Patron Saint of Aviation, 
Astronauts and those with learning difficulties.  
 
Sceptics like to play this down his levitations by saying Joseph jumped and leaped 

about, but the difference is - Levitations are soft and gently uplifting.   
 
My personal belief is that this simple-minded Saint was exceedingly happy and 

filled with the deepest love of the Holy Spirit.  
 
Much love to everyone. 

Krysia  
 

 



 

 

Science recognises the power of prayer (2) 

22 July 2022 

‘‘The earnest prayer of a righteous person has great power and produces wonderful 

results.’’ 

James 5:16 NLT 

Seven more thoughts to consider: 1) When it comes to praying and getting involved 

in church, a University of Michigan study found that it reduced the emotional toll of 

financial stress. 2) A respected gerontologist reported that following heart surgery, 

private prayer can improve your overall state of well-being and make you feel less 

anxious. 3) A National Survey of Children’s Health confirms that kids who get 

involved in church have higher educational expectations and do better in maths and 

reading. And kids who went to church as little as once a month are less likely to 

repeat a year in school. 4) Psychiatric Services journal cites several studies showing 

how positive religious beliefs play an important role in recovery from alcohol and/or 

drug abuse, and greatly reduce the rate of recidivism. 5) When researchers at Yale 

School of Medicine studied 2,000 people over sixty-five, they found that the ones 

who attended church were less likely to lose their mental faculties in future years. 6) 

Anger puts your stress reaction into overdrive and raises your blood pressure. Ohio 

State University studies confirm that praying for the person you’re angry with can 

calm your anger and foster positive emotions like compassion, which improves your 

overall health. 7) And Sociological Quarterly reports that teens who find meaning 

and importance in their faith have better relationships with their parents, which 

leads to a more satisfying experience for the whole family. 

Bible in a Year: Esther 6-8, Romans 11:19-36 
 

Science recognises the power of prayer (2) 

22 July 2022 

‘‘The earnest prayer of a righteous person has great power and produces wonderful 

results.’’ 

James 5:16 NLT 

Seven more thoughts to consider: 1) When it comes to praying and getting 

involved in church, a University of Michigan study found that it reduced the 

This devotional is produced by UCB, free of charge through the generosity of our supporters. As a gift to the 

body of Christ, permission is given to Churches and Christian organisations to copy up to a maximum of 52 

daily excerpts per year. Excerpts must acknowledge The UCB Word for Today as the source, give the UCB 

address and inform that free issues of the daily devotional are available for the UK and Republic of Ireland.  

https://www.ucb.co.uk/word-for-today 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fe-reportingsystem.com%2F_act%2Flink.php%3FmId%3DAT914373283484003905541994zzzzz64378e12ba421e6b2f519c938ca9c67b45aa667610e4ef26aba85f3f3941539051%26tId%3D968971541&data=05%7C01%7C%7C1391fbaa930a44d1d80c08da73d3733c%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637949649246462150%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=rNrB5kFwOg7cLp%2Bq%2FIX0SBv0iA4uFabNQMgSRbnR%2FDo%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fe-reportingsystem.com%2F_act%2Flink.php%3FmId%3DAT914373283484003905541994zzzzz64378e12ba421e6b2f519c938ca9c67b45aa667610e4ef26aba85f3f3941539051%26tId%3D968971544&data=05%7C01%7C%7C1391fbaa930a44d1d80c08da73d3733c%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637949649246462150%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=803sUMmurrm9HpHjD%2FhQWrPtki37hd%2Bo04u6MI8%2B%2BW4%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fe-reportingsystem.com%2F_act%2Flink.php%3FmId%3DAT914373283484003905541994zzzzz64378e12ba421e6b2f519c938ca9c67b45aa667610e4ef26aba85f3f3941539051%26tId%3D968971541&data=05%7C01%7C%7C1391fbaa930a44d1d80c08da73d3733c%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637949649246462150%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=rNrB5kFwOg7cLp%2Bq%2FIX0SBv0iA4uFabNQMgSRbnR%2FDo%3D&reserved=0
https://www.ucb.co.uk/word-for-today


 St Laurence’s Ludlow - “The Cathedral of the Marches.” by Tony Colmans 

 Part of the Diocese of Hereford, St Laurence’s is one of the largest parish churches in England and is 

nicknamed the Cathedral of the Marches. When I moved to Ludlow in October 2019, I joined the church 

and soon became a volunteer steward, seeing to the needs of the 60000 plus visitors that we receive every 

year. A popular attraction is the church tower, 41m (135ft) high with 200 steps to the top for spectacular 

views of Ludlow and surrounding area. 

I used to work in the church shop until it closed in early 2020. A purpose-built church shop opened last year, 

run for the benefit of the church by a local business. The same business will be running a new church café 

which will be opening shortly.  I was a volunteer gardener at All Saints’, but the grounds are very small 

around St Laurence’s and already looked after. We certainly couldn’t hold a car boot sale like All Saints’. I 

certainly don’t miss frying onions on Ray’s Bistro! Our big annual event is in November during Ludlow’s 

Medieval Fayre weekend when the inside of the church is full of stalls. 

Although it’s a very grand church, it manages to remain friendly, and we are blessed with a Rector and two 

recently ordained vicars. The main service of the week is at 10am on Sunday which includes a permanent 

choir of about 20.  I did mention to church officials that I had carried out the duties of server in All Saints’. 

However, there are quite a few people available for these duties, so I didn’t pursue it. I am on the rota to do 

bible readings during Sunday service, and I help once a month on the Traidcraft stall which sells Fair Trade 

products. 

The church service is very similar to All Saints’, but I would say ours is a little higher church. I do miss 

singing the versions of the Gloria and Holy, Holy, Holy at All Saints’, St Laurence’s has different versions 

every week but never the All Saints’ versions.  There are many items of historical interest within the church. 

Prince Arthur, older brother of the future Henry VIII, died soon after he came to Ludlow Castle with his 

new wife Catherine of Aragon. His “heart “was removed and buried in the chancel. His funeral took place 

in the church after which his body was taken to Worcester Cathedral where he has his own tomb.   The 

misericords in the chancel are one of the finest sets in England. They are used as ordinary seats but when 

lifted, they have a ledge which could be used as a support when standing for long services. They are about 

600 years old but a new one was added to celebrate the present Queen’s 90th birthday in 2016.  The pews 

were removed from the church a few years before I joined so I have only seen it with modern seating, 

allowing more flexibility and space for events. The magnificent 18thC organ is used for recitals as is the 

Steinway Grand piano and many talks, musical events and exhibitions take place during the year. 

I miss the outdoor life in Tenerife and eating out regularly, but the church family is friendly and welcoming 

in both places and a good way of meeting nice people. 

 

 
 



 
Fundraising and Social Events at All Saints  

by Cheryl Douglas 

The recent months’ fundraising events organised by All Saints, car boot sales and the Queen´s Jubilee lunch proved 

to be a great success for the church.  On behalf of the church council, I would like to express our sincere gratitude 

to everyone who participated in these events.  Whether you came as a visitor to an All Saints church service, as a 

volunteer around the church or in the kitchen, a stall holder or visitor at a Car Boot, a guest at a social or fundraising 

event, purchased raffle tickets or in any other capacity………………… THANK YOU SO MUCH! 

Without your continued support and commitment our vision for spiritual growth, the maintenance of All Saints 

Church and Buildings, and our community outreach would not be possible. 

Over the remainder of the year the church will be holding 4 Car Boot sales, please make a note of these dates in 

your diary and come along to support the church.  There is always something for everyone in the Car Boot sales! 

Bargains galore, good food and a buzzing atmosphere!  Dates can be found on the bottom of page 1. 

There will also be 3 Inter Quiz events and a Christmas Quiz on the 6th of December.  Teams consist of 6 members.  If 

you would like to join in but are unable to make up a whole team, please inform either Wendy Sanderson or Dawn 

Rutherford who will be happy to add you to a team. 

All Saints is planning to start regular Sunday lunch events. These will consist of a two-course roast lunch for 15€. 

There will be a Bring & Share event to celebrate the Harvest Festival and the annual Christmas lunch will be held 

in the Robin Hood in Puerto.  

A special Afternoon Tea will be held later in the year to commemorate the life and legacy of Jack and Iris Myers, 

benefactors of this church.  A plaque will be unveiled to commemorate them both. 

Please support your church and join us.  Your support is greatly appreciated. 

 

All Saints Day Sunday Lunch 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Sunday roast lunch followed by dessert will be held on October 30th, All 

Saints Day, at 1.30pm after the Sunday Eucharist. All are welcome. Drinks 

will be available from the bar.  

Tickets are available from Dawn Rutherford at 15€ per person.  

 

 



 

Volunteers’ Corner 

 

 

 

Gardeners Wanted!! 

Are you green fingered? Love gardening? 
Looking to help at the church? Get some 
fresh air? Make friends and spend time with 
like-minded people?  Then come and join the 
All Saints Gardening Team on Tuesdays. 
Everyone is welcome. Lots of fun, weeding 
and friendship for all.  Just turn up and have 
a chat with Geoffrey our lead gardener.  

Car Boot Volunteers’ 

We are looking for several people to 

help in the church café and other 

places during Car Boots.  If you would 

like to do the occasional session or can 

offer help on a more regular basis 

please contact Wendy Sanderson the 

church warden, who will be delighted 

to add you to the list and find you a 

job!!! 

 

 

 

Ukrainian Refugees Donations 

All Saints is currently assisting 

Ukrainian families and refugees in 

Puerto with donations of non-

perishable food items, cleaning 

materials and bathroom items 

such as shampoo and toothpaste.   

If you would like to assist, please 

place your donations in the 

basket at the back of the church, 

or money may be placed in the 

Red Cross box.  Thank you.  
 



 Bubbles and Blessings from La Palma by Alan Chopping 

 
 “Grandad, go under the water and tell me what I’m saying!”.  We’ve 

already dived for lost hairbands and a large pebble, but this swimming 

pool operation will need extra concentration. In the sunlit blue water 

Emma’s hair is floating all around her head as a stream of bubbles 

escapes her mouth with a noise sounding like blub, blub, blub. 

My thoughts go back to when I, like Emma was six years old, I can’t 

remember swimming with my grandad, but I do recall the whole 

family being loaded into his old Austin, being squeezed between my 

brother and sisters for the long drive to Margate. It really was not 

that long a drive, but back in the day a journey required boxes of 

picnic stuff, first aid kits, a massive tartan blanket (I presume in case 

of snowstorms) buckets and spades and tin of those fruit sweets 

covered in what looked like white dust in the cars glove box. I think 

the preparation took longer than the journey.  

On arrival, everyone would be assigned a task of a box or bag to carry, 

and the actual beach encampment would not be completed until both 

Grandad and Grandma had hired, set up their two deckchairs, and if 

the weather was chilly the added luxury of a windbreak. I do not 

think Reg or Ethel owned swimming costumes. If it got too hot, skirts 

were hitched up, trousers rolled up and quick paddle would be 

enjoyed, but that was as wet as they got. Then it was back to read 

the paper (and this isn’t a lie) with a knotted handkerchief protecting 

grandad’s head. Us children would swim, run in and out of the sea 

until our home prepared picnic was enjoyed. With the addition of a 

of a pot of tea for the adults and an ice lolly zoom or a 99 for the 

kids brought from a wooden kiosk. 

Emma’s voice brought me back from my memories. “Grandad, 

grandad, what did I say to you underwater?” she asked.   “I don’t 

know Emma, it just sounded like a lot of bubbles”. She pulled her pink 

plastic googles on top of her head and said, “It was I love you 

Grandad”. I replied, “love you too Emma, fancy an ice cream?” 

Lots of love to you all, have happy summer full of blessings and 

bubbles! 

Alan 

 



 
Children´s Ministry at All Saints 

Each Sunday the children arrive to a variety of prepared activities. They are 
normally linked to the theme of the Gospel, and we usually read the story 
from the children´s bible. Alternatively, we develop the theme of the 
service or the Liturgical time of year, e.g., Easter, Trinity, Sea Sunday, what 
it means when we say “We are the Church” or considering how we care for 
our world. 

We have several children who come each week and others who come from 
time to time, or as holiday visitors to the island. Recently it was lovely to 
welcome a girl of 9 who was with us a few months ago and will be back 
again after Christmas. Normally we work in English but since welcoming 2 
Ukrainian boys and their Mum into our church family we have also been 
able to find bible stories in Spanish and Ukrainian. 

These past few weeks we have ranged in ages from 3 – 16 with our locum, 
Philip´s 13- and 16-year-old daughters joining us. Painting, creating out of 
recyclable materials, word searches and puzzles are all favourite activities. 
The children enjoy sharing their creations towards the end of the service 
and it has been lovely to grow in numbers so that we are using a larger 
table. One thing I enjoy is hearing the children singing and week by week 
we sing the Our Father more confidently. 

Please pray for the children as they grow in their faith and for us to grow in 
number so that we can develop our children´s ministry. 

 

  



 

All Saints Sunday Roast Lunch 18
th

 September 

The Church Council has agreed to try something a little different over the 

next few months after having found a caterer willing to prepare a roast 

lunch after the Sunday Eucharist. 

Initially, these will start on September 18
th
 and the CC will see if these are 

popular.  The price of 15€ has been set for the lunch, which will consist 

of a roast lunch and a sweet.  Drinks will be available from the church 

refreshments area. A raffle will be held to help church funds. 

If you are interested in joining us for a Sunday lunch, please speak to 

Dawn Rutherford who is already collecting names and money for the 

September 15
th
 lunch.   

 

Harvest Festival Bring and Share lunch at 1pm. 

All Saints Harvest festival will take place on Sunday 16th 

October followed by a Bring and Share lunch.  Please speak to 

Cheryl if you would like to attend the lunch and if you are able 

to bring food to share. All Are Welcome. Please donate non-

perishable good for the harvest festival collection.  These will 

be donated to the Red Cross in Puerto de la Cruz. 

 



in 

The Jack & Iris Myers Memorial Event 

Afternoon Tea & buffet 

Friday 18th November – 10€ 

The Church Council is delighted to invite you to attend an afternoon tea & 

buffet.  A commemorative plaque will be unveiled celebrating the lives and 

generosity of Jack & Iris Myers.  It is thanks to Jack and Iris´s legacy that All 

Saints is still financially viable after the covid pandemic. 

You may all recall that in 2019 the entire roof of the cottage and some 

internal repairs were undertaken with part of the legacy. A plaque will 

therefore be placed on the wall of the cottage.  This will be unveiled by 

Wendy Sanderson.  

An afternoon tea and buffet with sandwiches, quiche, tortillas, cakes, and 

scones etc. will be enjoyed by all.  A raffle will be held to help church funds, 

and the bar will be open too.  All are welcome.  Please come and support 

this event and celebrate Jack and Iris´s lives at All Saints. 

 Inter Quiz Dates 2022 

The following are the dates for this year 2022.  Please bring you own food.  

The bar will be open for drinks throughout the events.  If you wish to 

start your own team, please speak to Wendy Sanderson or Dawn 

Rutherford.  You will need to give your team a name and be prepared to 

host one evening by preparing the questions.  If you would like to join in 

but cannot make a full team, let us know and our church wardens will find 

you a place on a team.  All events will be held at the church in the bar area. 

Price per person 2€. Max 6 people per team. 

Current teams:  Church, FOT, ESTA, Wednesday group,  

British Games Club, Library 

Dates:  6th September, 4th October, 8th November. 

Everyone is welcome to join in. 

 



 All Saints Christmas Lunch 

19th December at 1.30pm-The Robin Hood in Puerto 

Come and join us all for a Christmas lunch at the Robin Hood.  Everyone is welcome 

to this festive event. There will be a raffle to help church funds and much more 

besides.   

Please see Jane Stewart for tickets asap - there is a limit of only 40 places. These 

will be available to members of the congregation first until 31st August.  

Price 28€ per person. This includes a 3-course meal and half a bottle of red, white 

or rose wine, and water. A raffle will be held to help church funds.  

Menu 

Homemade chicken liver, sherry, and peppercorn pate with toasts or 

Potato and leek soup 

Roast Turkey, roast pork, pigs in blankets, 

Braised red cabbage with apples and sherry vinegar, 

Brussel sprouts with bacon, carrots, roast parsnips, homemade sage and onion 

stuffing, roast and mash potatoes, Yorkshire puddings & gravy.  

Homemade sherry trifle or traditional Christmas pudding with cream or custard.  

 

 

All Saints Christmas Quiz & Buffet  

6th December at 1pm - 10€ per person 

Join us for a fun day with great food at the annual church Christmas buffet 

and quiz.  Lots of merriment guaranteed, plus a prize for the winning 

team. 

Please speak to Dawn or Wendy if you would like to enter a team and book 

your places.  

 



 

Holy Humour  
  

 

 

Jesus, Moses, and an old man go golfing. The 

first one to tee off is Moses. He smashes the 

ball and it is heading right for the water 

hazard before the green. Moses raises his 

club, the water parts, and the ball makes it to 

the green. Jesus gets up to swing, cranks it 

out, and it is headed for the water hazard. 

Jesus closes his eyes and prays. The ball skips 

across the water and lands on the green two 

feet from the hole. The old man's turn comes 

and he drives the ball. The ball looks like it is 

going to drop directly into the water. A fish 

jumps from the water hazard swallowing the 

ball, as an eagle drops from the sky, grabbing 

the fish. As the eagle flies over the green, a 

bolt of lightning strikes the eagle, making it 

drop the fish. As the fish hits the green, it 

spits out the ball and the ball falls into the 

hole, making a hole in one. Jesus looks at 

Moses and says, "I really think I'm leaving Dad 

at home next time!" 

 

 

 

Peggy´s intersessions were always something of a 

dilemma.  



ee We are very grateful for the continued Support of our Sponsors 

 
Jesus Carmelo Anceume 
Builders and Decorators 

 

In need of a professional and honest builder or 
painter?  Then look no further! Jesus Carmelo 
Anceume Builders will satisfy your 
requirements.  All services and trades are 
offered, from simple repairs to major works, no 
job is too small or too big.  Please contact us for 
a written quote or estimate.   

Formal contracts will be supplied and signed, 
thus guaranteeing a firm and binding price for 
your building works.  Honesty is our policy.   
 

Telephone: 664-492-685 
 

Seen here on the church cottage roof. 

 

 

Anuncie su negocio aquí 

30€ cada edición 

Revista bimensual 

Tirada de 4000 copias y 

muchos mas lectores! 

 

Quintero Asesores 

For all Legal, Financial, and Estate Agent 

Services 

Are you looking for sound legal and/or 

financial advice? Residency information 

and/or Documentation?  Do you need to 

organise your NIE or Register at the Town 

Hall? Need your tax returns completed? 

Looking for a consultant to help you 

through the legal maze of Notary 

documents? Are you buying or selling a 

house?  Then look no further; Quintero 

Consultants can deal with all these issues 

and more. Excellence and Efficiency are our 

goals. We speak fluent English and 

German.  

Contact: Juan Antonio Quintero Pérez +34 

922-37 63 48 

 

 

C/ Las Lonjas 3 Local 1, 38400 Puerto de la Cruz            

Tel +34 922 37 63 48  

puerto@quinteroasesores.es               

www.quinteroasesores.es 

 
Crta. General Norte 42, El Sauzal, S/C de Tenerife.        

Tel +34 922 56 04 19                

info@inmoquintero.com          

www.inmoquintero.com       

móvil : 629 041 054 

 

 

 

If you would like a copy of the All Saints newsletter every 2 months, please send your email address to allsaintsnewsletter@gmail.com 

 

mailto:puerto@quinteroasesores.es
mailto:info@inmoquintero.com
http://www.inmoquintero.com/

